ישיבת התפוצות תורת ישראל DIASPORA YESHIVA TORAS YISRAEL - DIASPORA COLLEGE OF TORAH STUDIES MOUNT ZION, P. O. B. 6426, JERUSALEM, ISRAEL, TEL. 68667 Dr. S. Z. Kahana, President Rabbi Dr. Mordecai Goldstein, Dean Rabbi S. F. Frank, Spiritual Advisor

Rabbi Gerald K. Goldstein, Executive Director Rabbi A. Matts, Ass't to the Dean

2 Sivan, 5732 15 May, 1972

Rabbi Dr. Norman Lamm The Jewish Center 131 West 86th Street New York, N.Y. 10024 U.S.A.

Dear Rabbi Lamm: Shalom U'vracha!

If you recall, my wife and I met you at the King David Hotel. We discussed my Yeshiva, its prospects in its entire spectrum and your keen interest and understanding of our needs.

In accordance with your instructions, we went to Feldheim's to get 12 books of yours (Hedge of Roses). However, for some reason or other, he did not give us the books.

Would it be possible for you to send us about 50 books for the needs of our boys and girl's School; for the Kallah's who attend our classes who are in dire need of YOUR BOOK. (By the way, the girls school is separate from the boys school). We would appreciate this very much as we know your books would be of great value to our students.

We are now in the process of opening " A Student House" for men, offering them food and lodging , talking to them on condition that they pray in the morning and learn one hour about Judaism.

We need \$20,000 for this EMERGENCY. The life we save may be your neighbors or a member of your congregation. One thousand dollars will guarantee one boy and perhaps many more. The boy will write thanking the person who donated the thousand dollars towards saving his spiritual soul. He will be given the honor as a "Knight of King David" as our school is located at the Tomb of King David, the future Messianic Redeemer of the Jewish Nation.

Please, Dr. Lamm, dont let our Jewish youth down. We must save every Jewish NESHAMA. Kindly speak to your congregation concerning this emergency.

May the Almighty give us strength to recapture and revitalize our Jewish youth who are searching their way back to G-D.

Bevirchat Kol Tuv VeChag Sameiach.

With Torah Greetings.

Sincerely Yours,

M. Goldstein Rabbi Dr.M. Goldstein

Dean